Dear Senate committee,

My name is David Williams.

I am interested in making a submission to the Senate enquiry on the health

of universities.  Unfortunately I only learned of this enquiry recently, and

I believe the deadline was March 31st.  Thus, I will be very brief.

I worked for the University of Newcastle, full-time, for five years.  I

performed casual teaching for six years.

During this time, I never ceased to be astounded by the sheer wastage of

time and money, and the poor quality of staff.

During the end of the University financial period, departments were very

keen to spend any funding they had to ensure they did not receive less money

in future.  It was so very common to get emails saying things like 'We still

have $30,000 of our library budget to spend - please tell me any books you'd

like ordered' (and this was for one department).

The administrative and I.T. support staff were generally of a poor quality.

Now, I enjoyed working at the University because it had a good and flexible

life-style, but I couldn't work there forever - not only was it frustrating

at times, but the salaries just don't compare to the private sector.

Ultimately, it was clear to me that the competent IT staff did in time move

on to more lucrative offers.  I don't mean to be harsh, but I do not believe

it is a generalisation to say - from my own observations over a substantial

time period - that those who had long-term careers at the University,

particularly in IT, were ultimately people who had little skill or

motivation to develop themselves, particularly in new and emerging

technologies.

This has many negative ramifications in terms of inferior computing

environments for staff and students, increased downtimes, inefficient and

inelegant computing solutions, inconsistencies between administrative

systems for, say, HR and Payroll, and many other issues.

I could go on, but I realise the deadline has lapsed.  Otherwise, I would be

very keen to write a longer submission with detailed substantiation.

In any case, I do hope the above comments are of interest, and I do trust my

length of involvement with the University of Newcastle will be recognised as

giving credence to my comments.
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